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TO: Board of Supervisors Agenda of:  April 10, 2018
FROM: Evan Mattes, Assistant Planner Item No.: 22

DATE: April 9, 2018

RE: S10-0009/Villa Florentina Appeal; Public Comments Received
Discussion:

Staff has received 23 written public comments regarding the appeal for S10-0009 Villa
Florentina. Of the 23 public comments received one comment was in support, while 22
comments were opposed to the appeal allowing for the existing special use permit to continue to
the use of amplified music until 9:30 and a request to allow for amplified speech throughout the
property. The single support comment states that the County should support venues for music
and public gathering.

The remaining 22 public comments were opposed to the appeal and property owner request. The
majority of comments focused on the effects that noise and traffic produced by special events at
Villa Florentina have on the surrounding neighborhoods and frustration at the lack of compliance
and enforcement of the Conditions of Approval for S10-0009/Villa Florentina. Public comment
suggestions to mitigate these impacts included incorporating Planning Staff’s original
recommendation to amend the Conditions of Approval to remove events, but leaving the Bed and
Breakfast Inn to operate. One public comment suggested amending the Conditions of Approval
to limit the number of guests allowed at special events from 130 guests to 75 guests. Additional
comments opposed the expanded use of the lawn area not previously allowed under the original
Special Use Permit and that the current use of special events as incompatible with the
surrounding uses.

Based upon received public comments, there is no change from the staff recommendation to
deny the appeal and uphold the Planning Commission decision.
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